
  

 

ITEM # 26 
DATE: 05-11-21 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT: FY 2007/08 SHARED USE PATH SYSTEM EXPANSION 

(BLOOMINGTON TO ADA HAYDEN) 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
This program provides for construction of shared use paths on street rights-of-way, 
adjacent to streets, and through greenbelts.  Shared Use Paths separate bicycle traffic 
from higher-speed automobile traffic. The location for this project was between 
Bloomington Road and Ada Hayden Park. 
 
On June 26, 2018, City Council awarded a contract for construction of the project to 
Elder Corporation of Pleasant Hill, Iowa in the amount of $385,000. Four change orders 
have been administratively approved by staff, totaling an increase of $19,669.25 to 
reflect final measured quantities, bringing the final construction cost to $404,669.25.  
 
Revenues and expenses for this project are shown below: 
 

Activity Expenses Revenue 
Construction Administration $81,892.75  
Engineering Design Services $61,366.00  
Construction (incl. Change Orders) $404,669.25  
   
Local Option Sales Tax Fund  $177,928 
IDOT Grant (80% of Construction, up to 320,000)  $320,000 
Local Option Sales Tax from FY 2019/20 Shared 
Use Path – Vet Med Trail Project Savings 

 

 $50,000 

TOTAL $547,928 $547,928 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Accept the 2007/08 Shared Use Path System Expansion (Bloomington to Ada 
Hayden) project as completed by Elder Corporation of Pleasant Hill, Iowa in the 
amount of $404,669.25. 

 
2. Direct staff to pursue modifications to the project prior to closing out the project. 

 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
The project has now been completed in accordance with the approved plans and 
specifications. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City 
Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as described above. 


